
Youth cook lunch at Service:             10th August 

 
Vasil Naumovich and Bless Odjou cooked lunch for Sunday service this week. We really want to encourage 

our youth to take ownership in all areas of our movement. Good work fellahs. 

Visit Yuriko in Hospital:            20th August 

 
I had a chance to visit our sister Yuriko Kobayashi who is in hospital. She was looking well and had lots of 

support from her daughters. We hope to see her fully recover over the next month or so. 

Meeting Sylverster in Sunshine:            21st August 

 
I was able to visit the Western side of Melbourne and catch up with our lovely brother Sylvester. He is 

working with many Solomon Islanders, so he hopes there is opportunity to do dome witnessing. 



Chil Il Jeol & Chil Pal Jeol:             23rd August 

Our Chil Il Jeol & Chil Pal Jeol Holy Day was well attended with 26 attendees. The Apps family in Geelong, 

as is their tradition, made an amazing alter. With thank all the Aunties and sisters for their work in 

preparing the church Hall and the Holy Day Alter. 



Service with Dr John Bellavance:            24th August 

 
Dr John Bellavance gave an inspiring service this Sunday. Our Ambassadors for Peace Lio and Tua Ale were 

present and Lio gave a moving prayer to open the service. It was very wonderful to invite Amb. for Peace 

to be a part of our service. 

Fishing Conditions:              25th August 

 
Chris Bruce, Mr Arai and a guest, Mr Cho, who is a Korean Elder, went fishing as a welcoming condition for 

Shin Chil and Shin Heung to Oceania. They caught 5 calamari and 9 king George whiting. Aju! 



 

Camp Belgrave Repairs:             30th August 

 
Chris Bruce has been working hard fixing many small and large repairs/upgrades around the campsite. 

Gutters have been fixed, powerpoints repaired and the oval has been fully seeded. Another major 

outstanding repair job has been the front fence, which has 2 panels fully damaged for several years now. 

Hyo Jeong Nuri:              31st August 

 
45 members and guests attended the Hyo Jeong Nuri this month. A new family, the Kim family, joined us 

for the first time with their 3 kids, we were also joined by 2 overseas 2nd Gen. The topic covered the 4 

family loves and kids enjoyed stories from our elders and a dance party, punctuated by Caramello Koalas. 



Blessing Workshop Online:             31st August 

  
Australia BFD held a 2 part online blessing workshop on the 24th and 31st August. With 4 total participants 

Jynene Hellend and Daniel Meadows ran the workshop, preparing these young 2nd gen for their future 

matching and blessing. 

 

 


